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May 7, 2008
Curriculum approved for GE credit this academic year:
D7/D: ID 170

E: PE 203

BB: KINE 336, PHYS 315.  BB removed for BIOL 375, at department request.

CC: LTWR 336E, ID 370S, LTWR 431, LTWR 415, LTWR 303B

DD: PSCI 362, ID 370R, PSYC 440K, WMST 330
 The GEC also communicated to the Department of Chemistry and Biochemisty that no paperwork would be required to divide the B1 and B3 credit currently carried by CHEM 150 when that course is divided into a lecture component (CHEM 150) and a lab (CHEM 150L). The changed CHEM 150 will retain B1 certification (but not B3), and the new CHEM 150L will be approved for B3.
Language Other Than English Requirement (LOTER) modification.
This year GEC completed an update of this policy.  The general substance of the policy remains unchanged.  The main procedural difference is a clause which allows the GEC to modify the Procedures of the policy without obtaining a second reading approval from Senate (the GEC must inform Senate of procedural changes.)

Area E recertification.
The committee struggled for most of the year on recertifying Area E courses.  A central difficulty the committee has encountered with this process since it began in spring 2007 is the question of what are the criteria for area E classes.  The committee voted this March to suspend the recertification process until the criteria for Area E could be made clearer.  Pending such clarity, all area E courses will retain their certification until further notice.

GE Assessment.  
The GE Assessment Coordinator, Sharon Hamill, apprises GEC regularly on her work with faculty on assessing attainment of GE learning objectives.  For more information on her work, please consult her annual report which will be posted on the GE website: www.csusm.edu/ge.
General Education Town Hall Meeting
The Provost’s Town Hall Meeting on March 6 was on General Education, its learning goals, and assessment.  Various issues were discussed; faculty are encouraged to go to the Senate Off Leash blog to offer comments on the issues.
Area C3 courses.  
With the adoption of PeopleSoft, all courses which qualify for area C3 (which would be most courses in Arts and Humanities departments) will be encoded into the computer – this was not done with Banner.  Departments offering courses in the Arts and Humanities were given the opportunity by Academic Programs prior to the unveiling of PeopleSoft to request that certain courses not be so encoded.
Recommendations for next year’s GEC:  The area E recertification process remains unfinished.  The GEC should decide what to do with it.  This year’s GEC did not wish to continue with the process until the criteria are clearer.  In a related matter, the GEC should also decide whether it wishes to update the campus GE Philosophy statement and GE forms – in particular, whether to clarify the goals for the General Education program.
